

Dear All,

I am sending you the minutes of the meeting of our monthly meeting of June :

It will be great even if each one of us reads *only* his or her parts and does them instead of closing this e-mail and moving on to the next one after seeing such a long list.

Minutes of the meeting held on 4<sup>th</sup> June 2010.

People attended: Pratyush, Gauri, Bharath, Indranil, Shyam, Nandan, Varsha, Kirti, Natasha, Ajinkya, Kamlesh Uncle, Megha

1. New member introduction : Pratyush, Gauri , Natasha and Varsha

2. **Weltmarkt event** related decisions:

2.1 **Kamlesh uncle** will ask House of India how much Vegetable Biryani-Raita will they supply based on our requested price and inform Ajinkya about it.

2.2 Selling Price of food items:

- Vegetable Biryani - Raita - Achaar ( Price per plate : CHF 10 )
- Ragra Patties ( Price per plate : CHF 7 )
- Vada Pav ( Price per plate : CHF 5 )
- Mango Lassi ( Price per glass : CHF 5 )
- Chaai ( Price per cup : CHF 2 )
- Gulab Jamun ( Price per Jamun : CHF 1 )

Price per plate for Vegetable Biryani requested from House of India : **CHF 5**

2.3 **Ajinkya and Sujit** will be informing Kamlesh uncle about the group orders from their office by 08.06.10 and Kamlesh uncle will then add these many number of orders to the 50 plates , convey the total to House of India on 09.06.10 and request them to deliver the packaged meals at our Weltmarkt stall on 11.06.10 at 09:00.

2.4 Bharath will modify the flyer of the weltmarkt with the following changes and send it once again to asha\_commies for circulation:

- Introduce the word "Indian food" in the flyer.
- Add prices along with the food items
- Remove the photographs of children from the flyer.
- Add the photograph of Gulab Jamuns.

2.5 **Ajinkya and Varsha** will be sponsoring the costs of ingredients for the June Weltmarkt stall.

2.6 **Kamlesh Uncle** will request House of India to provide an extra warmer.

2.7 **Kamlesh Uncle** will request Mr. Burch to provide us with two contiguous places for this time and definitely for July.

2.8 **Shyam** will buy the serving plates, plastic spoons, paper / plastic cups and hand-wiping napkins.

2.9 **Kirti** will write to Shyam regarding additional items, if any required for the stall.

2.10 The following will print the following number of CAYH posters of **A5 size** ( [http://data.ashanet.org/files/Chapters/Zurich/Publicity/CAYH/New\\_Logo\\_2009/CAYH\\_2009.png](http://data.ashanet.org/files/Chapters/Zurich/Publicity/CAYH/New_Logo_2009/CAYH_2009.png) ) and bring it to the stall on 11.06.10:

- Ajinkya: 30 ( Color )
- Pratyush: 30 ( Preferably Color )
- Nandan: 30 ( Preferably Color )
- Bharath: 30 ( Black and White )
- Kirti: 20 ( Black and White )

3. **Bharath** will retrieve SERUDS documents from Asha Datastore and send it to asha\_commies yahoo group so that the group may decide what to do about this proposal.

4. **Bharath** will add the following new members to asha\_commies and asha\_zurich groups:

- Natasha Gill
- Varsha Gandhi
- Gauri Ganbavale

5. **Mr. Mayur Kalbag's event** related decisions:

5.1 The request of Mr. Kalbag to provide him 30% of the profits generated from the event was agreed to by the group.

5.2 **Indranil** will book the TEZET event room for 04.07.10.

5.3 **URGENT TASK: Shyam** will prepare the flyer for the event, will circulate the flyer amongst all related yahoo and other groups, will receive registration e-mails and inform Mr. Kalbag also to tell the people he is going to bring for the event to register for it with Shyam. For preparation of the flyers, Shyam will ask Mr. Kalbag for his youtube videos which he can mention on the flyer.

5.4 **25th of June** is the day when we will decide, based on the number of registration e-mails received whether or not we will be going for the event.

6. **Natasha and Varsha** will contact Bharath for purchasing group tickets for the concert of A R Rehman.

7. **Bollywood Disco event** related decisions:

7.1 **Shyam** will look at the semester dates of the ETH and will inform the group regarding possible dates for the event in the next meeting.

8. Finalization of the member registration e-mail: **Shyam** will send a shorter and nicer template to asha\_commies group and we will give our approval to his template along with our views.

9. **Bharath** will request Prahlad to upload the annual reports and Zuriyodays of Asha Zurich of the past three years on the website .

10. **Bharath** will provide the Amazon link to Shyam and **Shyam** will order the Donation Box for Asha Zurich so that we have it for our next Weltmarkt stall.

11. **Indranil** will make a consolidated financial report of Asha Zurich where he will specifically graphically show the trends of collections and disbursements done by Asha Zurich since its inception and send it to asha\_commies.

12. **Natasha** expressed her willingness and enthusiasm to co-ordinate projects.

13. **Pramod** will update the group about the status of VMS project.

Thank you all for your participation and nice ideas !

Looking forward for a great Weltmarkt,

With best regards,

Bharath Sethuraman